

## Sutton Local Committee

Tuesday 6 September 2016

7.00 pm at the

Sutton Grammar School, Manor Lane, SM1 4AS



Chair: Councillor Marlene Heron  
Vice-Chair Councillor Vincent Galligan  
Councillors: David Bartolucci, Kevin Burke, Ruth Dombey, Wendy Mathys,  
Ali Mirhashem, Steve Penneck and Simon Wales

Community Representatives (non-voting): Gabrielle Andrews (Friends of Sutton Green)  
Robert Bailey (Chaucer Estate Residents' Association)  
David Browne (Collingwood Residents' Association)  
Chris Carter (Sutton Garden Suburb Residents' Association)  
Paula Gowing (Friends of Rosehill Parks)  
Valerie Grant (Friends of Collingwood)  
Rob Hardy (Sutton United FC)  
Shailesh Jani (Friends of Seears Park)  
Amanda Munro (Manor Park Friends Group)  
Paul Nathan (Benhill Residents' Association)  
Maggie Sheppard (Friends of Quarry Park).

---

**This meeting will be recorded and made available on the Council's website.**

Members of the public also have a statutory entitlement to record meetings to which they are admitted, subject to it not disrupting the meeting. They should record only the meeting and not the audience. Anyone proposing to make a recording must inform the Committee Services contact below before the meeting. Mobile devices can interfere with the wireless microphones and induction loop, and if that is the case the Chair may require that such devices are turned off.

Niall Bolger  
Chief Executive

26 August 2016



Enquiries to: Aimee Wittams-Smith, Senior Business Support Officer  
Tel: 020 8770 4171 | Email: [aimee.wittams-smith@sutton.gov.uk](mailto:aimee.wittams-smith@sutton.gov.uk)  
Copies of reports are available in large print on request

**PLEASE NOTE:** Any decision taken at this meeting does not become definitive until 10am on the third working day after the meeting. Any four members of the Council may notify the Chief Executive by then if they require a decision to be reviewed by the appropriate committee at its next meeting. Please contact the Committee Services representative shown on the front page for further information.

## **A G E N D A**

**1. Welcome and Introductions**

**2. Apologies for absence**

**3. Declarations of Interest**

**4. Minutes of the last meeting**

1 - 6

To approve as a correct record the Minutes of the meeting held on 7 June 2016.

**5. Update from the Safer Neighbourhood Teams**

Inspector Kathy Morteo to provide an update on the three ward priorities in the area and community safety issues.

**6. Neighbourhood Watch**

Heather Shaw, representative from the local Neighbourhood Watch, to discuss local level issues and provide safety advice for the community.

**7. Public Question time**

An opportunity for members of the public to raise points or questions about local issues that are not already on the agenda for this meeting. If it is not possible to answer the question at the meeting, a written response will be issued. Please submit your questions to [localcommittees@sutton.gov.uk](mailto:localcommittees@sutton.gov.uk).

**8. Nomination of Community Representatives**

To discuss changes to the membership of the Community Representatives for Sutton Local Committee, to be approved by full Council.

**9. Community Representatives updates**

An update from the Committee's Community Representatives.

**10. Public Realm and Neighbourhood Grants**

7 - 22

Chantelle Swaby, Locality Lead Officer, to present a report to the committee giving an update on the progress of current schemes, budget and any neighbourhood grants recently approved.

**11. Sutton Town Centre (STC) Masterplan update**

Sally Blomfield, Area Renewal Programme Manager, to update the committee on the results of the public consultation earlier in the year, and how these have informed changes to the Masterplan.

**12. Market Place Sutton (Northern Gateway)**

Manmohan Dayal, Area Renewal Projects Manager to provide an update on schemes which have taken place.

**13. Parking and Traffic Schemes**

23 - 28

Ian Price, Team Leader Strategy & Commissioning, and Hitesh Wadher, Senior Professional Engineer (Highways) to provide a verbal update on the status of schemes agreed at the public engagement session in November 2015.

**a) Ranfurly Road**

29 - 34

A report from Hitesh Wadher containing details of a proposed scheme to provide footway parking in sections of Ranfurly Road, that have been developed to address access issues for large vehicles.

**b) Residents Parking re Old Gas Works site**

35 - 40

A report from Hitesh Wadher to provide an update in relation to the Old Gas Works site parking controls.

**14. Any urgent items brought forward at the discretion of the Chair**

The Chair must approve the reason for urgency.

**15. Date of next meeting**

The next meeting of the Sutton Local Committee will take place on 13 December 2016 in the Europa Gallery, Civic Offices, SM1 1EA.